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21st May 2020 

Dear Parents / Carers 

The demand for childcare provision has increased during the past couple of weeks for a variety of reasons. 

Initially we combined the children from Bramham and Shadwell as the numbers were so low. We are now 

finding that we are approaching our maximum capacity of 15 children on some days. It is therefore for this 

reason we have decided to open childcare provision in Bramham school from Monday 1st June. 

With the additional introduction of the Y6 children returning to school we would like to ensure these children 

and those in children in childcare are kept separate. We want to avoid any possible spread of infection. It is 

for this reason that the childcare for children attending Shadwell school will be in the Y1 classroom. 

For Shadwell children: 

Children are to enter through the Reception Class gate leading to the outside Y1 classroom door. 

At picking up time parents may / may not need to go into the Reception outdoor play area in order that the 

staff in the Y1 classroom will be able to see them. Please could parents still maintain social distance. 

All children: 

The staff will be on a daily rota; this will reduce the number of adults that the children come into contact with 

each day. The start and finish times will remain the same. (8.30am until 4.00pm) 

If you wish to contact school, as before, the office staff will continue to be available daily and will still be able 

to pick up messages via email or phone. Parents will not be able to enter the building. 

If your child has any medication, please could this be brought to school with them. We also ask that the only 

items your child brings with them each day are; 

• A coat 
• Their lunch and a drink bottle with water 

We are sure that this will reduce the numbers again in order that we keep your children as safe as possible. 

With kind regards 

Valerie Wilson 

Executive Deputy Head Teacher 

Bramham Shadwell Federation 

‘Excellence for All’ 


